
Status Update 2 regarding the Covid-19 Coronavirus     16th March 2020 

 

Dear fellow members of the JMSS community 

I write to update you all about recent decisions we have taken in light of the advice we have received from 

the Department of Education and Training and the Department of Health and Human Services regarding the 

coronavirus Covid-19 which is having an impact in many parts of the world at the moment, including 

Australia. 

For the time being, the school will continue its operations as normal. Despite rumours of imminent school 

closures, we have been told that is unlikely at this stage, due to the disruption it would cause for many 

families, and the potential impact on the Health Services workforce having to stay home and mind their 

children. Nonetheless there have been decisions made which will impact upcoming events here at school: 

1. Scheduled Music Soirees this week have been cancelled EXCEPT FOR the VCE Stage Band and Music 

Soiree on Thursday March 19th, from 6pm until 7:30pm, in the Music House. This performance forms 

part of the preparation for each student’s assessment; 

2. The VCE Parent Information evening scheduled for Wednesday this week has been postponed to a 

date yet to be set in Term Two; 

3. The Alumni event scheduled for Thursday March 19th at 6:30pm has also been postponed; 

4. The School Council meeting on Tuesday evening this week at 6pm will go ahead as planned; 

5. This week’s scheduled whole-school assembly unfortunately has been cancelled. I am hoping we can 

get Dr. Linden Ashcroft, a climate science expert, to the school at another time; 

6. The Mallacoota P-12 Exchange scheduled for Week 9 has also been cancelled, due to worries about 

the increased exposure to the virus in Melbourne. 

The Parent Teacher interviews on Thursday next week will NOT involve interviews at the school, but we do 

want parents who wish to see teachers to book meetings as they are doing now. I will write again later today 

to inform you of how we intend to manage this. 

All Interschool and Representative Sport has also been postponed. Again more details will follow. 

I will continue to update you all with any announcements from DET, DHHS or Monash which would impact 

any of our programs or processes here. In the meantime, I would suggest we all continue as normal. I have 

also attached to this mail-out a copy of the poster provided by DHHS via Monash with sensible advice about 

sanitation and behaviours which will minimise the chances of people contracting the illness. I hope this is 

helpful to you all. 

Finally I encourage you to remain aware of current arrangements and be on the alert for changes in 

directives issued by government authorities. Feel free to consult https://www.health.gov.au/health-

topics/novel-coronavirus-2019-ncov. You can also consult the National Covid-19 Hotline on 1800 675 398. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Peter Corkill 

Principal 
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